Department of Health Sciences

Bachelor of Science in Health Sciences: Community Health Promotion

Curriculum Revision

This cover page serves as a brief executive summary of the proposed changes to the Bachelor of Science in Health Sciences: Community Health Promotion.

The Department of Health Sciences recently hired an outside consultant to conduct a formal curriculum review and evaluation.  The result of this review uncovered areas for improvement in the community health curriculum.  

In an effort to improve existing curriculum, several changes will be made.  An overall change to the program plan will be submitted that will include the changes summarized below.  Two new courses will be proposed and added to the curriculum.  Finally, two courses will require minor changes to pre-requisite requirements as a result of the overall changes.   

Community Health Plan Change Summary:

1. The name of the program will be changed from Bachelor of Science in Health Sciences: Community Health to Bachelor of Science in Health Sciences: Community Health Promotion.  This is a minor change that results from the fact the national credentialing agency that certifies health educators requires the words “ health promotion” or “health education” in the program name for students to be automatically eligible to sit for the certification exam. 

2. Two new courses will be developed and added to the required curriculum.  They are HS 205 (a foundations course) and HS 306 (a methods course).
3. One existing course, HS 455, will now be required rather than used as an elective.

4. The Capstone (internship) course will be dropped from 12 credits to 9 credits.  The changes results from feedback from internship supervisors.  It also allows some room for the new courses in the curriculum.

5. The number of Health Science Advisor approve electives will be dropped from 9 credits  to 6 credits.

6. The number of general electives available in the degree will be dropped from 21 to 18.

7. Two existing courses (HS 300 and HS 307) will have minor changes made to the required pre-requisites.

In summary, the additions to the curriculum are made possible by dropping the capstone internship experience to 9 credit hours, dropping the advisor approved Health Sciences electives to 6 hours, and dropping the general electives to 18 hours.  These changes offer significant improvements to the curriculum with minimal effect on department resources.

